SBM STATE BAR OF MICHIGAN

p 517-346-6300

March 12, 2008

p 800-968-1442

The Honorable Deborah Cherry

f 517-482-6248

State Senator

www.michbar.org State Capitol

P.O. Box 30036

Lansing, MI 48909-7536

306 Townsend Street

Michael Franck Building

RE: SB 645 Substitute Service for Complaint under Family Support Act

Lansing, MI

48933-2012

Dear Senator Cherry:

At its January 2007 meeting, the State Bar of Michigan's Board of Commissioners unanimously voted to **oppose SB 645**. The position was adopted after careful consideration of a position recommended by the State Bar's Family Law Section.

If you would like to discuss this position in further detail or have questions, please contact us directly at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Janet Welch

Executive Director

Direct dial: (517) 346-6331

Email: jwelch@mail.michbar.org

que Theh

Elizabeth K. Lyon

Director of Governmental Relations

Direct dial: (517) 346-6325

Email: elyon@mail.michbar.org

CC. Ronald D. Keefe, President

Nell Kuhnmuench, Governmental Consultant Services, Inc.